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Hobart Township Monthly Meeting 

October 13, 2015  

 

Present:  Kathy Glawe, Terry Hockett, DuWayne Sonnenberg, Ray Sonnenberg, Debi Moltzan, 

Marv Heisler, LaRae Danielson, Marty Danielson, Larry Madson and Don Flatau. 

 

Chairman Hockett called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  The agenda was considered and 

accepted without any changes.  

 

D Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 2015 meeting.  R 

Sonnenberg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  

 

R Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the disbursements as presented.  D Sonnenberg second.  

All in favor.  Motion carried.   

 

The Danielson’s and Madson presented a preliminary plat for the realignment of the road in 

Wylie’s Realignment.  The proposal would be to create a new dedicated public road, which 

would better align with the existing township road.  The existing dedicated public road would be 

vacated.  The road would be built to township specifications in hope that the township would 

take over maintenance in the future.  A letter is requested from the township to this affect for the 

upcoming Planning Commission Meeting.  D Sonnenberg made a motion to support the 

realignment including the dedication of a new road, vacation of the old road and building the 

new road to township specifications.  R Sonnenberg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  

 

Don Flatau presented the Board with a copy of a letter he submitted to the DNR with the 

signatures of 150 in opposition of the Little McDonald, Kerbs and Paul Lake LID Pumping 

Proposal.  Discussion was held on any benefits to the township residents, potential issues with 

the road and how far the process is along.  Flatau suggested that the Board think hard about 

potential issues with the pipeline running through the road. 

 

Stabnow sent the Board a report regarding signage and new post requirements, along with an 

estimate on what is would cost to resurface a portion of the Camp Cherith Road.  The estimate 

for 6300 lineal feet of 22 ft wide road would be $244,350.   

 

Hockett gave a report regarding the purchasing and repairing of the ambulances for the Perham 

EMS. 

 

The East Otter Tail Annual Meeting will be held Tuesday, October 27, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. at Deer 

Creek. 

 

Since there was no further business to come before the Board, Hockett adjourned the meeting.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Debi Moltzan, Clerk 

 


